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To : The Principals of WebSAMS Schools Participating in Student Headcount 2018
From : Education Bureau

Date : 18 September 2018

Urgent Reminder on the latest Headcount Arrangement in September
for the 2018/19 School Year after Typhoon
(Headcount Date: 21 September 2018)

Please be informed that the Headcount Exercise for this school year has been further
postponed to 21 September 2018 (Friday) and a new parameter file has been sent to the
WebSAMS of your school through the Communication and Delivery System (CDS) on 18
September 2018. Schools may refer to the letter issued to all aided and caput primary and
secondary schools by the School Development Division of the Education Bureau concerning
“Headcount Arrangement in September for the 2018/19 School Year New Arrangement after
Typhoon” dated 18 September 2018 for more details.

Your school has to import this latest parameter file into the WebSAMS before
conducting the Headcount. If you have prepared the outgoing data with the previous
parameter file, please un-prepare the outgoing data and import the above new parameter file
of 18 September 2018 before proceeding to prepare the new outgoing data. For details of

operating procedures of the Headcount Exercise, please refer to the “Guidelines for
Conducting the Student Headcount 2018 in WebSAMS”, which can be found at the
WebSAMS Central Document Reposition (F E > £E&ER > FHE).

Kindly inform your supporting staff accordingly and pay attention to the latest CDS
message in this regard from the EDB. If there is any questions regarding the use of
WebSAMS, please contact your School Liaison Officer of our WebSAMS Team.

Systems and Information Management Section
Education Bureau
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